
Town of Texas Town Board Meeting
October 8, 2018 
7:00 pm
Town of Texas Municipal Center

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, and on the website.

Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter at 7:00p pm with Andy, Wally and Delmar in attendance. 
Minutes from September meeting were distributed.   Motion to dispense with reading the minutes and approve by Delmar and second by Wally and carried.
Treasurer report was given by Marian Matsche.   Motion to accept and file for audit by Andy,  second by Wally and motion carried.
Agenda was modified to allow Marathon County Sheriff Deputies to discuss Neighborhood Watch Program.   The  Sheriff Department no longer has signs, or stickers, and doesn’t promote meetings with them.  The Sheriff Department likes neighbors to get together and discuss security.  When someone or something is out of the ordinary, keep track of what are they doing, what do they look like, any vehicle information that could be helpful.  If you call 9-1-1 to report something, they need information from the reporter to confirm a problem.
Mike Duginske also discussed with the Deputies issues with illegal dumping south of his property on the WPS and Railroad property and possible solutions.
CHAIR REPORT- Issues on Brokaw Road with beef and fences.
SUPERVISOR REPORTS-Wally reported some issues with washouts on N Troy with the rainfall.

CLERK REPORT- No special report
OLD BUSINESS-Shouldering on River Hills Road needs to get done.  The Town pit material is too wet.  Andy said let’s purchase drier material and not wait for our pit to dry.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Discussed culverts on Little Trappe Road. One is cracked and may need replacement so we applied to county for a replacement funding if necessary.
Budget Hearing set for November 27th  at 7 pm.  
Comprehensive Plan tabled but needs a Public Hearing.
Non compliance issues with Macomber still discussed.
Non Ferrous Mining tabled.  Clerk should get a copy of the County Ordinance.  
FIRE DEPARTMENT-No special report.

PLANNING COMMISSION-No special report.

NEW BUSINESS- Keith Neitzke  has worked for 6 months, and needs a review.  Wally said there is no reason not to give an increase.  He has done well but still needs more training on grader.  Wally suggested an increase of $.75 per hour to $18.25.  Motion by Wally to increase as recommended.  Second by Delmar and carried.
Motion to adjourn by Wally, second by Delmar and carried.
Vouchers were signed.

Lorraine I Beyersdorff-Town of Texas Clerk
